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PROGRESS REPORT ON ACTION ARISING FROM 

COLNE AND DISTRICT COMMITTEE ON 31st MARCH, 2016 
 

 

1. Progress Report 
 
The Chairman provided an update following a meeting with 
representatives from Colne Health Centre regarding 
parking issues in that area.  Following discussions it had 
been agreed that: 
 

6 parking permits would be issued for use by District 
Nurses on the Health Centre car park. 
6 parking permits would be issued for other medical 
staff on the Health Centre car park. 
20 dispensations would be issued for use on the Red 
Lion Street car park for medical staff only.  The Health 
Centre was to decide who would qualify for these 
dispensations. 
This was in addition to the 4 Health Centre bays that 
were on a private section of the Red Lion car park. 
The usage would be monitored over the next 6 months 
and a report would be submitted to the October 
meeting. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
All parking permits and 
dispensations have been 
issued. 
 
 
 
 
 
Noted – report to be 
submitted to the October 
meeting. 

   

2. Capital Programme 2015/16 and 2016/17 
 
(1) That it be noted that only the schemes listed in 
Appendix 1 attached to the report have agreed funding. 
 
(2) That it be noted that the following allocation of 

 
 
 
 
 
Noted 
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funding for horticulture projects/events be  transferred to: 
 

Ward Councillor Allocation  
    
Boulsworth Paul White £0.02 Colne In 

Bloom 
    
Vivary 
Bridge 

Ian 
Tweedie 

£500.00 Alkincoats 
Nature 
Reserve 

 
(3) That £1,000 be allocated to each Councillor for 
horticulture projects/events for use from January 2017. 
 
(4) That a further allocation of £17,333 for the 
Environmental Improvement Fund be agreed (split £4,000 
for the Boulsworth, Horsfield, Vivary Bridge and Waterside 
Wards and £1,333 for Foulridge Ward) and any 
uncommitted funds rom 2015/16 be carried forward with 
the proviso that they be spent in the 2016/17 financial 
year. 
 
(5) That it be agreed that £1,500 be allocated from the 
Boulsworth Environmental Improvement Fund 2015/16 
towards a new piece of play equipment at Lanehouse 
Lane Playground in Trawden. 
 
(6) That it be agreed that £10,434 be allocated 
towards Colne Town Centre Premises Improvement 
Grants. 
 
(7) That up to £1,500 be provisionally allocated to pay 
for traffic management works to be put in place to enable 
repairs to be made to a wall adjacent to Foulridge Lower 
Reservoir on  Skipton Road, Foulridge but in the meantime 
other funding streams also be identified. 
 
(8) That with regard to the £10,000 of the Committee’s 
Capital Programme for 2015/16 held back by the 
Executive pending discussions relating to the transfer of 
various assets the Executive be asked to release this 
funding to the Area Committee as a matter of urgency.  
Although not all transfers have been completed this has 
not been through the unwillingness or un-co-operation of 
the Town and Parish Councils. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Noted 
 
 
Noted 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Noted 
 
 
 
 
Noted 
 
 
 
Noted.  Other funding 
streams yet to be 
identified. 
 
 
 
To be considered by the 
Executive on 26th May. 

   

3. Land Known as Knotts Lane Pond, Colne 
 
(1) That the residents of 12 Knotts Drive, 1 and 3 
Knotts Mount and 2 St. Andrew’s Close  Colne be asked if 

 
 
Ongoing 
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they were interested in purchasing some of the land and 
incorporating it into their gardens. 
 
(2) It was agreed that the remaining land, footpath 
and pond remain within the Council’s ownership and 
maintenance costs be met from within existing central 
budgets. 
 
(3) That a report be submitted to the Executive 
recommending the footpath be included in the definitive 
footpath map. 

 
 
 
Noted 
 
 
 
 
To be considered by the 
Executive on 26th May. 

   

4. 55 Parker Street, Colne 
 
That the situation be monitored but the new owner be 
given time to undertake the work identified. 

 
 
Monitoring ongoing. 

   

5. Condition of PavingStones Throughout Colne Town 
Centre 
 
(1) That it be made clear to the County Council that 
this Committee was aware of its policy on replacing paving 
stones within conservation areas and expects that the 
paving stones in Colne Town Centre’s conservation area 
would be replaced like for like. 
 
(2) That should there be a problem in replacing the 
paving stones like for like a report be brought back to this 
Committee. 

 
 
 
Meeting with LCC 
arranged for 4th May.  An 
update will be provided 
at the meeting. 

   

6. Vacant Homes 
 
That the report be noted. 

 
 
Noted. 

 


